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March 2025 Update 
 
Palo Verde College is now in the final development stage of the Comprehensive Educational Plan 
(CEP) project. The CEP process is part of the PVCCD integrated planning process. 

In late February, Dr. Lori Bennett and Nga Pham, higher education consultants, provided a draft of 
the Comprehensive Educational Plan to the CEP Task Force for their review. During the March Task 
Force meeting, the consultants presented an overview of the document and members of the CEP 
Task Force discussed a few edits to improve clarity or provide additional information regarding 
specific topics within the document. After the task force meeting, Dr. Moses provided the President’s 
Message which the consultants added to the CEP. On March 17th, the consultants submitted the 
final working draft to Dr. Moses. 

The following list of activities took place during March. 

March Project Activities 
• March 5, the CEP Task Force members met for a final review of the CEP draft. 
• March 17, the consultants submitted the final working draft of the CEP to Dr. Moses. 

 
Step 3 of the CEP project is now complete. The next steps in the planning process include College 
constituent review and Board of Trustees review and approval. These activities will take place 
between April and July, 2025. Upon Board approval, the new plan will be ready for collegewide 
rollout and implementation – anticipated date is August, 2025.  
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